Vanuatu

Vanuatu’s planning document
 had a priority on financing biodiversity. The Environment Unit and other agencies lack capacity to manage biodiversity, with respect to adequate staffing, equipment and budgets. This can only be redressed by more adequate funding for environmental management. Consequently it is a priority to identify ways to locally fund biodiversity conservation work and to avoid undue dependence on the international donor community. The option endorsed by this strategy is to introduce a 1000VT environment management levy on visitors to Vanuatu. This is based on the importance of strong natural and cultural environments to the tourism sector and successful experiences with such a levy in small island states in the Caribbean. Acceptance of such a scheme usually relies on funds being directly held for environment conservation work and held separately to general government revenue.

Priority response: Establish a conservation environment trust fund to finance biodiversity research and conservation work (Responsibility: Environment Unit with advice from the Department of Finance, DESD and State Law Office) 
Proposed actions: 
· Draft legislation to establish an environmental trust fund, possibly in association with the draft environmental legislation; 
· Make necessary legal provisions for a 1000VT environmental levy on all visitors to Vanuatu; 
· Establish a system for collection of this levy at the airport or in association with ticket sales.
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